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Visiting More Churches 
After a slow end around the Christmas season, our deputation 
ramped up again in 2020 with meetings and drop ins. We only 
traveled to three states, Maryland, Virginia, and Delaware but our 
schedule was still quite busy! 

Some notable meetings
There were some meetings that stood out to us. At a missions 
conference in January, my wife and I went out soul winning with 
the pastor of the church and his wife. We visited the elderly and 
it was a learning experience as I was observing how he involved 
himself into their lives. The love of Christ was clearly seen, it is 
something that I hope to emulate. After preaching once at the 
conference,  a  young  person  came  forward  and  surrendered  to 
missions work. It is very encouraging to be used of God and to 
see that happen. Please pray for him.

At one other meeting, we presented our ministry in the morning 
service and the church immediately voted to take us on! That is 
the  fastest  a  church has  ever  decided to  support  us  since  our 
deputation began. We’re very grateful  to see the Lord meeting 
our needs more and more. 

After arriving to a meeting in February, I found out that I would 
be presenting and preaching at two churches instead of one. That 
was  an  unexpected  blessing  to  share  my  ministry  with  two 
churches!  It  was  also  my  first  experience  preaching  the  same 
lesson twice in one day to two different congregations.

Towards the end of February, we had a meeting with a church 
who is  restarting their  deaf ministry.  I  had the opportunity to 
counsel  and  give  feedback  to  their  new deaf  leader  and  their 
pastor on working with the deaf. Please pray them as they grow 
this ministry.
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Throughout those meetings and more, it was wonderful to create, 
develop,  and  to  cultivate  my  relationship  with  other  pastors, 
something  I  see  that  is  sorely  lacking  among  deaf  pastors  in 
re la t ion  to  the i r  hear ing  peers  because  o f  a  s imple 
communication barrier. I believe that this hurts the outreach to 
the deaf community more than many realize. It is my prayer that 
I can help make a difference in this area one day.

Support Increase
Over  the  last  two  months, 
our  support  level  went  up 
from 31%  to  40%!  That  is 
the biggest increase we have 
seen thus far. The gift from 
the  Church  Pioneer ing 
Conference certainly helped 
raised our support.  We also 
ju s t  s ta r ted  rece iv ing 
support from new churches 
as well. Praise the Lord! 

Prayer Requests
•  For our support to 
continue to increase.

•  For new meetings, we 
don’t have much scheduled 
from May to August yet. 

-Thank you!!!
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